## **Crossing The Red Sea**

Exodus 14

## Faith Portal Church

ADULT Unit 11 Lesson 4

#### Supplemental Texts Exo 13

#### **Focus Verse**

"And Moses said unto the people, Fear ye not, stand still, and see the salvation of the Lord, which he will shew to you to day: for the Egyptians whom ye have seen to day, ye shall see them again no more for ever." – Exodus 14:13

#### Introduction

The Lord brought the Israelites out of Egypt in a powerful way. Having spared the firstborn of the Israelites from the destruction that plagued the Egyptians, the Lord asked the Israelites to consecrate their firstborn sons. As the Lord led His people on their way, He made His presence known to them through a pillar of cloud by day and a pillar of fire by night.

## Deeper Look

### Speak Unto The Children Of Israel - Exo 14:1-12

God told the Israelites to go back and camp before Pihahiroth by the sea. This way, Pharaoh would think that the Israelites were roaming aimlessly, and he would pursue them because God had hardened his heart. In this, God would be honored over Pharaoh and his army. After being told that the Israelites had fled, Pharaoh regretted his decision to let them go; thus, he pursued them to have them back to their servitude. Upon sighting the approaching Egyptian army, the Israelites cried out to God, yet complained bitterly against Moses (v. 11). Fear prevented them from seeing the goodness of God and how God had mightily used Moses for their freedom.

### Fear Ye Not, Stand Still - Exo 14:13-31

Moses, being fully confident, believed that God would deliver them; thus, he cast faith at the raging fear of his people. Despite their cry, God charged them to go forward, and He told Moses how to part the Red Sea in two to create a way for them. This time, God would harden the hearts of the Egyptians, and they would go after His people. And the Egyptians would see that the God of Israel is the Lord (Exo 9:7). The Angel of God (Exo 13:21) went between the Egyptians and the Israelites rendering impassable darkness to the former and light to the latter. Moses did as God said, and God parted the sea by a strong east wind with a wall of water on each side. God sent trouble upon the Egyptians as they went after the Israelites through the parted sea. Shortly, they realized that God was fighting for His people. Finally, the Egyptian army perished in the sea.

## Questions

- 1. What does it mean to be entangled? What would Pharaoh not be considering if he thought that the Israelites have been entangled?
- 2. What would cause our enemies to feel that we are entangled? How does the thought of us being entangled make them feel? Why would God allow this kind of situations sometimes in our life? Explain.
- 3. What cost would the Egyptians have suffered for allowing the Israelites to exit their country? Did they embrace this cost? Explain. How is being under the yoke of Jesus compares to being under Satan's?
- 4. Was the fear of the Israelites legitimate seeing their approaching enemies coming for them? What things about the Israelites could make you cringe at this point? Why?
- 5. What can you say about the words of Moses to his fearful people? What qualities demonstrated in Moses here are essential for godly leadership?
- 6. How did God employ the pillar of cloud to the advantage of the Israelites but to the disadvantage of the Egyptians? What did God use the east wind to do? Why is this important?
- 7. What consequences are there for the enemies of God's people who would not stop assaulting His people? How did God receive honor to His name?

## **Personal Meditation**

Freedom is a wonderful thing. But what is freedom if there was no subjugation? Being free from subjugation brings an immense relief that surpasses any imagination. Being in Egypt for a long time could have caused the Israelites to think less of their own land. They knew the pain of being slaves firsthand, yet they could not rid themselves of Pharaoh's yoke. To that end, God sent Moses to deliver His people (Exo 3:10). Moses was rejected by his people when he brought God's message to Pharaoh (Exo 5:20-21). God used Moses to rain down His judgment upon the Egyptians for their refusal to let the Israelites go. At last, the tenth plague sent distress to all the Egyptians that they drove the Israelites out forcibly. The Israelites panicked as the Egyptians pursued after them because on the east was the Red Sea; and on the west, was the mountains.

In an amazing way, God employed Moses and his staff to divide the Red Sea, and His people crossed over safely whereas their subjugators perished. They became free! Equally, Jesus sets us free from the subjugation of Satan (John 8:36). Praise God! Have you been set free?

Exo 14:1-5
Exo 14:6-12
Exo 14:13-18
Exo 14:19-21
Exo 14:22-26
Exo 14:27-31

### DAILY STUDY



# Faith Portal Church McKinney, TX

www.faithportal.org | info@faithportal.org | (972) 877-1304